
Recommendation: 
That Council amend the agenda to add the following items, received after publication of 
the agenda: 

Pages 
9.1. Development Variance Permit Application 3090-22-08 – 

260 Bayview Avenue 
Add one public submission. 

   2 

9.3 Referral for Non-Medical Cannabis Retail Store – 3 -16 
Unit #16 370 Davis Road (“Flight Cannabis Co.”) 
Add public submissions. 

Late Agenda Items 

Regular Council Agenda 
November 15, 2022 
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Received Nov 15, 2022 Within Circulation Area 

From: simran kaur 
Sent: November 14, 2022 5:21 PM 
To: Town of Ladysmith <info@ladysmith.ca> 
Subject: File: DVP3090-22-08 

 Hello, 

 We are residents of 283 Dogwood Dr Ladysmith.  We received the notification about variance, 
development permit to 260 Bayview Ave . 

This is unfortunate news for us , and we would like raise our objection against this 
permit.  Percel line set back , reduced to 2.91 m is compromising our privacy , and completely 
blocking our view .  New dwelling (rear end of 260 Bayview ) so close to our bedrooms , and 
kitchen that it would completely take away the safety , privacy and ocean views.  

Our home 283 Dogwood is in middle of 281 dogwood and 260 Bayview Ave ,  which is in middle 
of these two properties with one way access to road to Dogwood . Building another subdivision 
would completely crowd the lots and take away the natural views and privacy.  We are on a hill 
, and another building would means cutting more trees and reducing the wildlife presence 
including squirrels ,  Birds , Insects , bees etc. 

 We purchased this property last year and paid high property price and taxes to appreciate and 
enjoy this view as we are planning to keep this as our forever home and grow old in it .  

We humans need start appreciating and respecting what's around us ,  Greed is never ending , 
and only drives us to build more and more buildings . 

 Please acknowledge our request to reject this permit. I hope the town of Ladysmith , residents 
can understand and limit the construction around us. 
Thanks 
Simran , Harjinder and Reuben Bains 
283 Dogwood dr. 
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Dear Mayor Stone and Council, 

Congratulations to new and returning members.  I hope all are settling well into a 

new term in office. 

It is with regret that I write this letter to make known my vehement opposition to the 

Non-medical Cannabis License request at Unit #16-370 Davis Rd (Coronation Mall). 

This opening can only be seen as a hostile bid to destroy our locally owned stores by 

a much larger non-local corporation with incredibly deep pockets.  As I write, the 

entirety of the cannabis industry across BC is retracting due to 

overexpansion/undefined provincial and municipal forethought with regard to 

licensing, proliferation of the black market and illicit storefronts, and a race to rock 

bottom pricing.  Stores are closing all over the province -- stores in our own town are 

holding on for dear life -- yet Flyte has decided to open here.  Why?   

In the immediate aftermath of legalization, the federal government passed the buck 

to the Provincial government, who then passed the buck to you, our municipal 

leaders.  It is understandable that councils across the province would follow a route 

that is as unhindered as is possible and encourages competition and growth.  It is 

the framework by which our towns and cities have grown to be industrious, 

productive places which afford us our way of life; however, it is not so in certain 

industries such as liquor and cannabis.  With the benefit of hindsight, we can now 

see that there is only one end if there is not a limit to the number of licenses based 

on population.  Rapid expansion by large competitors with near unlimited funds can 

easily finish local companies by way of reduction in prices to unsustainable levels.  

One would argue that competition allows for differentiation based on product 

offerings, but that is not the case in the cannabis industry.  Every store in BC sells 

from the same product catalogue, and prices are already as low as they can go due 

to direct competition in the form of BC Cannabis Stores (who also offer online sales, 

ship directly to the customer, and have a fifteen percent markup advantage against 

our civilian stores).  Moreover, cannabis companies are not allowed to advertise their 

products or prices, or even differentiate themselves in any way publicly.  A large 

company with prices at cost and a shiny storefront in our town’s most high-profile 

shopping location is sure to dominate.  Allowing such a move would go against the 

Locals Love Ladysmith/shop local mantra.  We support local business online, in the 

papers, and in campaign platforms.  Now is your chance to do something to back up 

the talk. 

I’ve heard members of this very Council as a matter of comparison refer to the fact 

that Ladysmith has 3 Chinese food restaurants and that we do not limit the amount 

of Chinese food in our town.  This comparison is about as far off base as I could 

imagine.  A more realistic explanation would be if we had 5 Chinese food stores 

within a fifteen-minute radius (Indigenous Bloom, Jerry’s, 1904, Father Nature, and 

Violet Wild) who all have the same cook and exact same product on offer, which is 
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heavily taxed with prices at rock bottom.  Add to that black market Chinese food 

cooks on every second block who can sell their goods at a fraction of the cost. 

Those same black market cooks also have massive reach online, and ship top 

quality Chinese food to the customers’ door. It is a horrible situation. Now we have a 

behemoth of a company moving into a location which was conveniently unavailable 

to small companies such as ours, who will certainly force our local companies to 

operate at a loss until the inevitable. 

It is very unfortunate that the Federal and Provincial Governments have passed this 

responsibility onto you, our local leaders, as there is a simple precedent set by the 

liquor industry in the province.  There are only so many licenses to go around and 

stores must follow strict placement rules. A quick drive through a city such as Port 

Alberni, or Parksville with its kitty-corner cannabis stores show the almost comical 

yet completely disheartening look a town can take on when wiser heads do not 

prevail. It is a waste of space and resources in a town where such things are at a 

premium. The correct decision is to enact our own set of regulations for cannabis 

store density with relation to the population of our town. The Association of Cannabis 

Retailers estimates that one cannabis store requires a population of roughly ten 

thousand people in order to be sustained. As it stands, Ladysmith has 3 stores 

already and more just outside of town.  Please do not pass the buck down to us, 

your constituents.  We are struggling.   

We are proud to provide our employees a living wage in uncertain times; our 

company sustains over 10 families of good, hardworking local people.  I’m sure the 

other local stores do the same. We are deeply engrained in the community, from 

sports, to community events, to the Chamber of Commerce and LDBA.  It would be a 

tragedy to see one new store open at the expense of 3 or more established local 

ones all because we were too timid in setting limits where the Province should have. 

Steve Elkiw 

 

 

Please call any time to discuss further 

*Density recommendation letter from Jaclyn Pehota of ACCRES included
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To whom it concern,   

I am writing to you today in my capacity as Executive Director of Association of Canadian Cannabis 
Retailers (ACCRES) on behalf of our member businesses located in the city of Ladysmith. ACCRES 
currently represents two licensed cannabis retailers in Ladysmith. 

I have been working to educate municipalities on the challenges that have arisen for many of our 
members across the province. One of this issues is a disconnect between the density for stores in 
communities not matching the population density. 

 While ACCRES is obviously focused on and supportive of reasonable access to cannabis, I hope to 
illustrate some of the challenges that an this lack of alignment presents to license holders and the 
communities they serve. 

 Under normal circumstances, market competition and consumer preference would dictate which  
businesses in the community will thrive and which fail. In the case of regulated cannabis, however, the 
factors that contribute to the normal success and failure of small business are largely absent.  Private 
cannabis retailers are currently unable to differentiate themselves in a meaningful way from one another 
based on product diversity, pricing, or marketing.  

This is the case due to three main factors: 

Products available to private retailers are dictated by the provincially owned distributor. Currently, the 
variety of products available for sale in the regulated system means that private cannabis shops are 
carrying a nearly, identical selection of products in their stores. Further to this, the pricing of these 
products is being largely dictated by the online BC Cannabis Store. The provincial online store represents 
significant competition to the brick and mortar private retailers.  

The unregulated, or “black market”, cannabis stores further contribute to margin pressures. Licensed 
retailers lose approx. 60% of their sales volume when located in proximity to unregulated operators. 

The marketing options available to licensed cannabis retailers is hugely restricted at a federal level. There 
is some contention whether private retailers can advertise that their business exists under the current 
federal marketing regulations, let alone provide the public with compelling advertising that would drive 
traffic to their location.   

As a result of these conditions, cannabis retailers find it extremely difficult to distinguish themselves at 
present, making competition a race to the bottom rather than a meaningful exercise in customer attraction 
and retention. Further increasing the number of retailers in a region does not meaningfully improve 
customer experience or price, but rather divides the already small pie of recreational cannabis customers 
further. 
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Due to the strict controls and lack of a true open market driven by standard competitive factors, store 
density that is out of line with the population density can serve to drive the failure of new small 
businesses. These factors are redoubled with the impact COVID will have on this summer’s tourism 
season. 

Our members believe that land use for cannabis retailers in your community should be informed by the 
factors above. If these factors are not considered during the decision-making process, the result might be 
the loss of existing private cannabis retailers in the community, causing a needless waste of both private 
capital and municipal resources, while also displacing other businesses unnecessarily.   Our members 
assert that policies on this matter should be locally regularly viewed to ensure they keep pace with this 
emerging sector. 

Thank you for considering the information presented in this letter. 

Best regards, 

Jaclynn Pehota 
Executive Director 
Association of Canadian Cannabis Retailers (ACCRES) 
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Received Nov 12, 2022 
 
 
From: Kat   
Sent: November 12, 2022 4:20 PM 
To: Town of Ladysmith <info@ladysmith.ca> 
Subject: Cannabis Shop 
 
I think that the town allowing another cannabis shop goes against a small town feel and traditional 
family values. 
 
My children already have bad memories of people on First Avenue who were using substances. 
 
I think cannabis shops are something we should discourage rather than encourage. My 8 year old 
daughter says she would like to feel safe in town and that this shop would not help. 
 
Take care, 
Katherine 
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